GCMG Member Meeting

July 18, 2013
Page 3

[image: image1.png]TEXAS AGRILIFE EXTENSION SERVICE,
Texas AsM System







































President Peggy Jones welcomed everyone and acknowledged all the guests.  The meeting was called to order.  There were 55 certified members, 2 interns, 2 students, and 15 guests in attendance.  Members were encouraged to get their refreshments before the speaker to save on time.
Jeff McKee introduced the speaker, Deedy Wright, and her talk was on “Fall Vegetable Gardening.”
There was a quick break and the business meeting followed. 

The Minutes of the May 16, 2013, meeting were approved as corrected.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Cindy Waechter said that there was $12,567 in the Treasury which $6,500 is allocated for GCMG operating expenses.  Cindy reported that the Board had approved $3,000 to the community garden to have electricity installed.
Denise Bonds and Elaine Zehner were recognized as being newly certified Master Gardeners; they received their certificate, name badge, and membership card.
New Business

Volunteer Recognition Program:  Cindy Waechter said that on July 1 this program began.  To participate in the August drawing, members need to report at least 5 volunteer hours to Dale Odvody by July 31.  Five names will be drawn, the first drawn will win a $20 gift certificate, and all names will be eligible for the end of the year drawing.

Distribution of Village Grant Funds:  Peggy Jones said that the money we have in this account needs to be used for a horticulture projects in Seguin.  Linda Bruno recommended that we offer this money to 501(3)c groups, 4H, churches, etc. for their own projects.  GCMG would advertise this, and GCMG would evaluate on who to give the money to.  More information to follow.

Policies and Procedures:  Peggy Jones thanked Cindy Waechter and the Board for reviewing Chapters 1-7.  Lynn Pfullmann made a motion to accept the changes for Chapters 1-7 in the Policy and Procedures manual.  Gretchen Ricker seconded, and the motion carried.

Nominating Committee:  It is time to appoint the Nominating Committee.  Pat Schultze is chair, and Treva Hicks volunteered to be on the committee.  One more committee member is needed; please contact Pat Schultze if you can help.

Committee Reports:
Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

August
Dr. Rebecca Kelso, “Preventing Skin Cancer”

September
Kathleen Scott, “Hummingbird Hotspot”

October
Liz Palfini, Texas Parks and Wildlife, “Weeding Through Heirlooms, Historic and Just Plain Good Old Days Gardening Propaganda.  How to make informed consumer garden choices”

November
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M Forest Service, “Proper Tree Pruning”
Volunteer Committee Chair:  Liz Romero said that instead of working on Saturdays, they will work on the landscape at the AgriLife Extension Building on Monday mornings starting at 9:00 a.m.  Carol Calentine said that since the electric lawn mower they used is not working, she asked the membership if they had one they could donate, or know where one could be purchased at a good price.

Guadalupe County Fair:  The Guadalupe County Fair will be held October 10-13.  Next month there will be sign-up sheets to work at the Fair.  Five members have signed up to do presentations.  

Agricultural Awareness Event October 19:  GCMGs will have a booth at this event at the Toby Connor Complex in Cibolo.
LaVernia Primary School Volunteers:  They will be adding seven square foot gardening beds at LaVernia Primary School.  Thirteen teachers have requested help from the GCMGs.  
Ribbon Cutting Ceremony at the Guadalupe County Community Garden:  Jim Wolverton is working on this ceremony; more information to come.
Class #25.  Bob Teweles has received nine paid students so far for the class.  Classes will start in August from 10:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. in Schertz at the Schertz United Methodist Church at 3460 Roy Richard Drive.  Bob encouraged members to advertise this and get people to sign up.  Bob also had a sign-up sheet for sponsors for the new class members. 
Refreshments:  Treva Hicks said that Marilyn Anderson, Sandy Foss, and Romanita Cardona brought refreshments.  Treva needs members to sign up for the August and September meetings.  She also needs members to sign up to help set up the tables and chairs before the meeting.
GCMG Summer Social:  Peggy Jones said the Board agreed to donate $100 to the Immaculate Conception Church in Marion for letting the GCMG’s use their building for the GCMG social.
Speakers Bureau:  Treva Hicks said that Jose Contreras gave two Fire Wise talks to the Nogales Garden Club and the Sand Hills Fire Department.  Treva asked the members to let her know when they become Specialists, that way, when she gets a request for a talk, she will ask the Specialists first so they can get their volunteer hours.

PowerPoint Classes:  Treva Hicks said that the next advanced class for PowerPoint will be held on August 22; she has three openings left.  In September Treva will get another class started.  These classes are held at the library in Seguin and they are free of charge.
Guadalupe County Community Garden.  Dale Odvody said that two years ago the garden produced 1,200 pounds of food that was donated to the Randolph Area Christian Assistance Program.  In 2012, 3,600 pounds of food was donated; so far this year, GCMG has donated 1,700 pounds.  Dale asked the members to help on Tuesdays and Fridays starting at 8:00 a.m.  Schulz Nursery is now our corporate sponsor so GCMG can buy potting soil, weed killer, etc. at cost.  If they have broken bags, they will donate to us.  They also donated 20 pounds of seeds for the Guadalupe County Fair.
Dale said that the teenage youth probationers have been helping at the garden.  Five adult probationers will be working up to 10 hours a month each.  One of the probationers is a Master Electrician and will install electricity to the garden.  When the trenches are put in, a crew of 10 probationers will be at the garden to help.  Also, Dale will get the green house in working order.

Electricity at Guadalupe County Community Garden (GCCG):  Peggy Jones met with Guadalupe Valley Electric Cooperative (GVEC) to have electricity installed at the GCCG.  GCMG will not have to put down a deposit, and the $50 installation fee will be waived.  The monthly bill will be a minimum of $15 per month, and any electricity used will cost 9 cents per kilowatt.  
YMCA Summer Camp Visitors to the Garden:  Thirteen 9-14 year olds, along with 3 adults, came by the gardens to see how the vegetables are harvested.  Mary Bowe and Dale Odvody gave them a tour of the garden.  YMCA’s Summer Camp theme is “Community First” – what they can do for the community.

Publicity.  Even though Elaine McIntyre is going to Alaska, she still needs members’ articles for the newsletter on or before July 26.

Junior Master Gardener Program:  Lo-Ra Dick reported that Rodriguez Elementary School has 20 new raised beds, and need GCMG to help.  This will be a recess activity.  Seguin Christian Academy wants to get some raised beds started.  Lo-Ray is also working with St. James Catholic School on an afternoon garden club.

Mary Styblo won the raffle of $23.50, and Cynthia Lyssy won the gift certificate.  
Adjournment.  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m.   
Pat Schultze
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